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Executive Council Meeting

July 30, 2009

Chemeketa Community College

 Salem, Oregon

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Dina Birmingham, Patti Brady-Glassman, Susan Degen, Patrick Downey, Melinda Dunnick, Karen Fobert, Donna Fossum, Michelle Frei, Nancy Hanscom, Bert Logan, Kathy McCutchen,  Robert Rodgers, Crisanne Werner, Ryan West
CALL TO ORDER:

President Donna Fossum called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:
President Donna welcomed all of the Executive Council members.  An activity involving each council member sharing what he or she had done this summer was conducted.
HOUSEKEEPING ITEMS:

None
OFFICERS REPORTS:

Secretary:

The May meeting minutes were submitted and reviewed.  Ryan West motioned to accept the minutes.  Karen Fobert seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

Treasurer:
Ryan reported we ended the 2008-2009 year where planned.  No major events have taken place for the 2009-2010 year as of yet.  He is receiving registrations for the Summer Drive-In and payments of membership dues are coming in.  ATAC should have the web site working by next week sometime so sponsors can submit pledge funds on-line.  Crissane Werner motioned to accept the treasurer’s report.  Dina Birmingham seconded and the motion carried.

Past President:
Crisanne submitted a policy to be reviewed and adopted regarding how the newsletter committee is to be structured, how the chair and members are selected and what types of information the newsletter is to provide to the membership.  A copy of the policy is on file with the minutes.  Bert Logan motioned to adopt the newsletter policy as sumbitted.  Nancy Hanscom seconded the motion and the motion carried.

President Elect:
Patti is working to secure names to run on the 2010 ballot.  If anyone has any suggestions please contact her.
President:
Donna briefly reviewed her notes with the EC regarding her recent trip to the NASFAA conference.  Many changes are being implemented in financial aid and we should all be watching closely.  Bert also attended the conference and feels that HEOA is not stable at this point and financial aid professionals should take advantage of attending as much training as possible.  NASFAA will be offering a series of webinar trainings starting in January with a cost of $95.00 per IP address.   

SEGMENTAL VICE PRESIDENTS
Two-Year Public:

Bert reported that two- year schools are behind on processing and the newly implemented IRS data match for prior-prior year is not going to be too helpful at this point.  Community Colleges are tying to deal with the flow of information as best they can.

Four-Year Public:

Nancy reported that the budget was received from the state and that some are still working with out contracts.  A tuition increase of 7% for in-state students and 12% for out-of-state students will be seen.  Students filing for consideration of special circumstances regarding their financial aid files are up.

Four-Year Private:

No report

Proprietary:

No report

COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS

Annual Conference:
Melinda asked the EC for input on what type of conference programs we would like this year.  She also asked if we went with a black and white program how would the vendors feel about the ads being non-color.  The EC felt that the budget that was given should be used how the Annual Conference committee sees fit, however; it is stated in the policies that all vendor ads are to be black and white.  Melinda also asked if the EC would like to continue offering the coffee cart on the last morning of the conference.  If it can be worked into the budget people seem to enjoy this service and the EC would like to see it continue.  The Ford Family Foundation has provided drink tickets in the past for one evening’s dinner and Melinda will approach them with the option of doing drink tickets for the coffee cart.  Since there is not a budget for entertainment for this year’s conference, the Annual Conference committee is looking at contacting local colleges and high schools to see if any of them may have performing arts departments that may be interested in providing entertainment.  Some may ask for a nominal fee or some type of recognition for doing this.  Melinda will follow-up.  Having an open microphone, games on the tables, and video games available was suggested.   Melinda will make sure to include information on the mentoring program as a session option during the conference and Dina asked for some time during a lunch hour for a testimonial from a current mentoring program participant.  The Annual Conference is scheduled for February 2 through February 4 in 2011 and February 1 through February 3 in 2012.  Both years will be held at Salishan Lodge. 
Archives:
Ryan would like to get the archives moved over to electronic storage.  Once he and Michelle have fulfilled their current tems of office on the EC, they will look at taking on this task.

Development:
The idea of having an auction at the Annual Conference received a lukewarm reception from the development committee.  The development committee has been working on contacting corporate donors by mail and email.
Elections:
Elections are busy trying to secure names for the 2010 ballot.

Financial Aid 101:
Financial Aid 101 training will be held at Reed College in Portland on January 13, 2010.

Legislative:
Susan reported that on July 24 the House passed (HR 3293), the 2010 spending bill for Education Labor and Health and Human Services.  The maximum Pell was set at $5500 and level funding for most of aid, there was an increase in funding for TRIO and GEAR UP, an increase in spending for programs that serve minority students, increase in funds for helath professional training, and an elimination of funding for the ACG and SMART programs.  A weblink through the NASFAA website called www.Govtrack.us is a good site to watch how bills are progressing. Susan suggested watching HB 2507 as it addresses modified and extended diplomas and has some vague language at this point.

Membership:
Ryan stated that current paid members is at 184, with 34 non-paid members at this time.  Robert Rodgers asked that he be notified when new affiliate members join so he could get them added to his contacts and get information out to them.
Mentoring:
Dina reported that the mentoring groups are working on setting projects and setting goals.  Two groups are working on projects pertaining to professional development and career opportunities in the financial aid field.  Dina and other felt the kick-off session could be run by personnel from the OASFAA organization.  Some more definition is needed during the project phase for the mentors so they can better channel their groups.  The survey done at the end of the kick-off event supported these comments.  Donna will make an announcement during the Summer Drive-In regarding the progress of the mentoring program.  
Newsletter:
Sue sends her compliments to ATAC on getting the newsletter posted so quickly.  The committee set goals for the upcoming year. A complimentary ad in this year’s newsletter will be extended to each of last year’s sponsors.  A timeline was set for upcoming newsletters and information.   

OSAC Liaison:
Susan reported on behalf of Dennis Johnson.  The Governor signed SB 5544 into law on July 16.  Opportunity grant funding was reduced from $106 million in 07-09 to $97.1 million for 09-11 which is a 14.2% reduction from the original essential budget level for 09-11.  Awarding for 2009-10 will be suspended August 15.  Awarding for 08-09 was suspended at the end of November 2008, but OSAC had to impose strict award limitations, which made attrition worse than in past years with application deadlines.  Susan suggested that FA offices might want to advise students on how to file for higher education tax credits for 2009. OSAC will produce a tip sheet for students on how to use their tax credits for the upcoming FAFSA year.  August 15 will be the deadline for first time FAFSA filers to be awarded OG.  OSAC will accept PJ’s and requests to reload-and-lock FAFSA transactions after this date.  

Outreach:
Ryan West motioned to approve Russell Sidelman as a member of the outreach committee.  Crisanne seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The committee has been working on completing a web site that will be usable for parents, students, counselors, and agencies to learn about financial aid, scholarships, and admission to college. 

Site Selection:
Site selection for the 2011 and 2012 Annual Conference has been completed and the contract has been signed with Salishan Lodge.

Summer Drive-In:
Currently we have 63 people registered for the Summer Drive-In.  Some people are waiting to register until their memberships have been renewed.  The co-chairs are happy with the current registration numbers and are looking forward to a successful event
Support Staff Workshop:
Patti Brady-Glassman motioned to approve Leslie Hinkle as a member of the support staff committee.  Karen Fobert seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Nancy reported that the Support Staff Workshop would be held at Lane Community College on November 5, 2009.  Lane will provide a modest lunch and snacks as well as decorations for a reasonable cost.  Pat suggested that Nancy get him the information for the workshop soon so that ATAC will have time to get the registration up by September.  
Technology:
Pat has posted one job openting since the May meeting.  He received a quote from ATAC for the six listservs of $750.00.  Crisanne Werner motioned to purchase the six listservs in the amount $750.00.  Ryan West seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Pat will contact ATAC and get things going.  The donor page will be live by the week of August 3, 2009.  Pat will do some research on different sources for to be used for online meetings.  

Training:

The training committee has been working on the NT4CM program.  They are currently looking for volunteers and sites to hold the program.  It may be possible to get funds to reimburse travel expenses for trainers from a challenge grant.  Donna will follow-up with Leslie on this.  It is also possible to offer CEUs to high school counselors who attend this training.  Donna will ask Leslie how the CEUs would be awarded and where the CEUs would come from.  
Vendor Liaison:
No report

OLD BUSINESS:

None
NEW BUSINESS:
WASFAA would like to know from OASFAA if we would be willing to sponsor other states presidents to come to our Annual Conference.  It was a consensus that with the economic times we will stay with our current sponsorship of the WASFAA president.  Presidents from other states are welcome to attend our conference but at this time, we can only fund the WASFAA president.  
Donna provided the group with a draft of the questions to be asked on a survey to gather information on how OASFAA is performing.  Feedback was given and Donna will make the suggested improvements and get a revision out to the EC next week.  
OTHER BUSINESS:

None
ADJOURNMENT:

Ryan West motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Bert Logan seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:48 p.m. 
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